

ELTON PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY NEWSLETTER

Love learning, Love life, Always aiming high

Friday 8th October 2021

Contact us: Tel:01244 667750 **Email:** admin@elton.cheshire.sch.uk Visit: www.elton.cheshire.sch.uk

You can keep up to date with all the latest school news by following us on twitter@EltonPrimary

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Parents Evening — Tues 12th & Wed 13th Oct Reception Open Evening — 21st October Half Term — Friday 22nd October

LETTERS HOME

Parents Evening confirmation slips Year 3 & 4 World Museum Year 4 Tattenhall

ALL THAT JAZZ

Please note due to parents evening there will be NO All that Jazz next week.

STEAM FESTIVAL

On Tuesday Year 5 and 6 visited the National Waterways Museum for The Steam Festival. During the day, children took part in workshops with Chester Zoo, Chester University and Mad Science along with other local companies. All the children had a great time being poo detectives and making mini me art. Pictures from the day are available on our twitter feed.

REPORTING AN ABSENCE

If your child is absent from school, can you please call the office before 9am on 01244 667750 and leave a message explaining the reason for absence. Unfortunately if we do not have reason for absence, your child will be marked as unauthorised and could result in a fine being issued.

Can we please remind parents, if your child has sickness or diarrhoea that they should be kept off school for 48 hours after their last bout of illness, thank you.

WORLD MUSEUM

Letters have been sent home this week with all Year 3 and 4 children for a class visit to World Museum in Liverpool. If your child would like to take part in this visit, please return their reply slip back to school, along with your voluntary contribution to parent pay thank you.

RECEPTION OPEN EVENING

On Thursday 21st October, Mr Manning and Mrs McCarroll would like to welcome parents with children starting school in September 2022 to look round our wonderful school. If you have a child or know someone who is looking for a Reception place, please call 01244 667750. See attached flyer for more details.

YOUNG MINDS WEAR YELLOW

Thank you to everyone who donated to Wear Yellow today.

STARTING HIGH SCHOOL

If you have a child in Year 6, who will be starting high school in September. You can apply for their high school place online at www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/admissions. The closing date for high school applications is Sunday 31st October. For further information please click http://www.elton.cheshire.sch.uk/uploads/284/ grade/2822027_grade_file.pdf.

PARENTS EVENING

Confirmation slips have been sent home with your child this week for parents evening. If you have requested an appointment and have not received a date and time, please contact the school office.

THIS WEEKS WINNING TEAM IS DEE ALL CHILDREN IN THIS TEAM CAN WEAR THEIR OWN CLOTHES ON FRIDAY 15TH OCTOBER

STAR OF THE WEEK

This week's Star of the Week is for 'Making a difference'. We would like to say congratulations to the following children:

Nurs/Pre-sch : Coby & Aurora Y3: Grace-Anne

Rec: Heidi Y4: Ella

Y1: Lottie-Lou Y5: Leon

Y2: Isaac Y6: Ruby and James

W/C 11th October is Menu 3